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What's wrong with a casino?
When the issue of the proposed Pomo Reservation south of the city was first brought up, I agreed with the initial outcry against it.  Since then I've had some second thoughts.

The initial and most objective argument against the proposed reservation was that it was in a designated open space.  It is important to preserve the concept of open space between cities to keep 101 from becoming a strip development. 

But, on second thought, what better way to set a limit on growth than by having an identifiable limit and not just some vague empty field for the next Council to bring into the General Plan.  A Pomo reservation would serve as a boundary just like the airport does.  There would be no way to expand past it while making it look like "just a modification of the urban limit line".

The next issue was the traffic a casino could cause.  Suppose, instead of the reservation, someone wanted to develop 2000 to 3000 jobs in a non-polluting industry.  Would the traffic have been a reason to reject the idea off-hand?  (I know there aren't going to be 1000's of jobs there, this is said just to show that there can be "good" traffic.) Say the Pomo's do build a casino.  Do you think the customers are going to come and go during the peak commute hours? So what's the traffic problem?

Initially it bothered me that the Pomos were saying that they just wanted to build homes and some small businesses while not ruling out a casino. We wanted a commitment from them not to build a casino.  Do we require the same commitment for no changes in use from the owners of the undeveloped land in the Rainier corridor? No! So why are the Pomos held to a higher standard?

Maybe the biggest issue here is control and revenue.  As a Reservation, we would exercise no control of any kind over what was built or how it was operated.  No design standards, no ability to police, no traffic mitigation requirements and no sales or hotel tax revenue.

But I also think there is a degree of bias against the indians.  If a local land owner wanted to expand the General Plan south on Lakeville to provide jobs, would we have been so quick to say "absolutely no"?  

Let's look at it from a positive point of view.  

Our maintaining an economically viable downtown is dependent on attracting visitors.  The City's need for more revenue to provide services depends on replacing and even increasing the sales tax being lost to the large centers in Rohnert Park and Santa Rosa.

A tourist attraction on 101 south of town could do this with minimal impact on Petaluma.  How much do you think a tourist in Reno interferes with the day to day life of the residents?

The proposed Sheraton hotel at the marina will, alone, generate over $250,000 per year in  Room Taxes when it opens.  That would pay for 4 policemen or buy a new fire engine.  A casino could start that process.

The money spent at restaurants in town would not only give the city more sales tax but would lead to new and upgraded restaurants, giving Petaluman's more choices on dining out.

The money spent by these visitors for retail items would also generate sales tax, help preserve our downtown and upgrade our local shopping facilities.

By turning down Measure E, the public safety assessment, we indicated that we don't want to tax ourselves.  How will we get the money for the city services we want?

It's no coincidence that Nevada has a highly developed tourist industry and also no sales or income tax.  

